Lance,

I spoke with a representative from RMEC, the company you apparently contracted with. Good news is that it sounds like this company is familiar with these issues and as worked on them in the past. Other good news is that the EPA has assigned a Federal On-Scene Coordinator to the issue of your methane and other gas emissions we've been trying to track in the south end of Davis County. Hopefully now we can really get moving on progress for determining what exactly is causing your methane issue, and getting it cleared so you can get your gas service turned back on. We should be having a coordinating meeting here very shortly between the EPA's On-Scene Coordinator, Davis County Health, DEQ, South Davis Fire, and my office, and I will keep you updated on that.

As far as getting your gas service turned back on, that is completely reliant on Dominion Energy. I would assume that RMEC is going to be in contact with Dominion, but if Dominion Energy gave you a contact name and info when they shut-off your service I recommend finding out directly from them what they require.

Thank you,

Ryan Putman

Deputy State Fire Marshal/Hazardous Materials Trainer III

Utah State Fire Marshal's Office-Hazmat Section

410 West 9800 South

Sandy, UT 84070

Desk: (801) 256-2477

Mobile: (801) 440-7696

24 Hour Emergency: (801) 256-2499